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additional seven years . Battalion-size units of approximately
700 troops will train for three-week periods between May and
November each year at CFB Shilo and will fire conventional
weapons, including tanks . Up to 16 fighter-bomber aircraft
and 250 personnel may be stationed each summer at Goose Ba y
to conduct low-level flight training . All training will be
supported by the Canadian Armed Forces who will ensure compliance
with Canadian safety regulations .

The full cost of the training, including Canadian
administrative costs, will be borne by Germany . The cost of
environmental impact studies will be shared by the Canadian
and German Governments . It is anticipated that the German
Armed Forces will spend $240 million in Shilo over the next
ten years and $22 million in Goose Bay over the next three
years, not including the amounts German servicemen will
personally spend in the local economy .

The Federal Republic of Germany has requested access
to military training facilities in Canada because operational
training in western Europe is restricted by the density of the
population and air traffic . Provision of Canadian training
facilities is a major contribution Canada makes to the
collective security arrangements of western Europe and the
North Atlantic Alliance . The new Agreement represents a
further development of the excellent relations and close
defence co-operation between Canada and the Federal Republic
of Germany. It also exemplifies Canada's continuing support
for NATO and our ongoing contribution to the maintenance of
effective Alliance forces, and tb. NATO's objective of
deterring war .

The Agreement is similar to a ten-year training
Agreement signed with the United Kingdom in 1971 and renewed
in 1979, under which British armed forces train at Goose Bay
and at CFB Suffield, Alberta .

The Governments of Manitoba and Newfoundland have
been consulted about the negotiations and the training
programs which have been designed to minimize any disturbance
to the local environment, wildlife and residents . Provision
has been made for ongoing monitoring of the environmental
impact of the training and for consultations with the local
communities .
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